
 

Newsletter Friday 15 December 2023 

Headteacher Message  

Dear parents and carers, 

We are almost at the end of a very busy term. Christmas is always a very exciting time in school and 

the children have been working hard to decorate the rooms, making costumes, learning new songs 

and stories related to Christmas and writing letters to Santa. All the rooms look particularly festive as 

we prepare for our end of term celebrations. 

Thank you to all of you that attended parent consultation meetings and room transition meetings. It 

has been helpful for key people to keep you informed about your childΩs development and to talk with 

you about any concerns that you may have.  

  

How you can help 



Over the break can I ask that if you can, please set aside your recyclable materials such as cartons, 

plastic bottles and boxes. We love to use these items with the children so that they can make models 

and structures. Also, any greeting cards, wrapping paper, bags and envelopes really come in handy 

for the children to use. We would much rather recycle items than purchase new things. We also 

require items for our hygiene trolley that is very well used. Any unwanted gifts of bubble baths, soaps, 

shampoo will be shared on our trolley for those that need that little bit of support.  

  

Staffing 

As reported to you earlier this term Ubah was absent from school due to personal issues. Ubah has 

now resigned from her post at North Islington School. Her post will initially continue to be covered by 

long term agency staff before we advertise for a permanent replacement in the new year. IΩd like to 

thank Ubah for her commitment to our school and would like to send warm wishes to her and her 

family at this time.  

Our staffing teams remain the same for the start of the new term in January.  

IΩd like to wish you all a safe and happy Christmas break and I look forward to seeing you in the new 

year.  

Sally 

Baby Room News 

Over the last few weeks there has been a range of activities and learning opportunities linked to 

Christmas and Wintertime. The children have been exploring a small world snow scene with fake 

snow and have been making decorations for the classroom and to take home including Christmas 

wreaths, decorating small Christmas trees made with lollipop sticks and handprints made with salt 

dough.  

 

Our Christmas Craft Fun Friday was very successful, and it was lovely to see many parents join us. 

The children enjoyed sharing many of the activities with you, especially icing and decorating a 

biscuit! 

  

Another very popular recent activity has been looking at books together in a group towards the end 

of the day. The children have enjoyed choosing what book they would like to read and then spend 

time sharing this experience alongside their friends and staff.  

 

With the holidays just around the corner for some, please see the links below for some lovely ideas 

of things you can do with your child. 



 

www.bbc.co.uk/cbeebies/joinin/christmas-activities-for-kids1 

 

 

 
1http://www.bbc.co.uk/cbeebies/joinin/christmas-activities-for-kids 

http://www.bbc.co.uk/cbeebies/joinin/christmas-activities-for-kids


 

 



 

 



 

 


